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Notice 12 
1) The 2nd “Family Observation Record Report” is distributed this week. 

Please complete the evaluation at home and return before 25th January 

(Monday). 

 

2) The 2nd Family Meeting Day is held on 27th February, 2021. Please sign and 

return the memo to class teacher before 25th January (Monday). Kindly 

attend accordingly. 

 

3) Please note that the 2nd term schedule of class 2020-2021 is distributed 

this week.  

 

4) Class teachers have already chosen books for the children in the school 

library corner. Please complete the readings together with your child and 

finish the reading report and return before 25th January. 

 

5) In order to boost the joy of Lunar New Year, a “Daffodil bulb” is 

distributed to every child for them to plant at home. A video clip of 

“planting and cutting demonstration of Daffodil bulb” has been uploaded 

in our school website. Parents are welcome to watch together with children 

for experiencing the fun of planting and enhancing the interaction between 

parents and children during the planting process. We encourage parents 

to decorate the well grown Daffodil with stylish features and participate 

in our “Daffodil Photo Competition” by taking photos of the beauty moments 

of your plants. The photo is requested to consist of characters and the 

Daffodil for the competition. Please return the 5R photo which have the 

name written on the back to school or via email to class teachers on 22nd 

February. For more information, please refer to the attached notice. 

 

6) Kindergarten teachers play a pivotal and long-term role in children’s 

growth. Facing this year’s epidemic, teachers stick to their posts and 

eliminate all difficulties to teach children video lessons and shoot 

different interactive learning videos for children to continue learning 

at home. We should appreciate and get moved by their durably professional 

spirit! To commend kindergarten teachers for their selfless dedication, 

HKKEPE distributes a wish card of “The salute to Teachers 2020 - Teachers’ 

Day” which encourages parents and children to express respects and 

gratitudes to teacher by giving warm words in the card. Please complete 

and return before 25th January. We will have them to stick in our school 
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wish tree which implies the fruitfulness and blossom of our teaching 

efforts. 

7) The 2020-2021 N1-K3 “Christmas Painting and Christmas Cards Creation 

Competition” was well finished after voting online by parents and teachers. 

The results are shown as followed: 

N1-K1Christmas Painting 
Competition 

K2-K3Christmas Cards Creation 

Competition 

Winner  K1B  Li Nam Hin 

Oscar 

Winner  K2B Yip Piu Yu 

Runner Up K1B Cheng Hoi Yee Runner Up K3A Yim Tsin Yau 

Charlotte 

2nd Runner up  N1B Lee Sung Ling 

Charlotte 

2nd Runner up  K3B Lam Cheuk Kiu 

Excellence award  

K1B Yim Tsin Yu 

Casper 
Excellence award  

K3A Chang Yi Nam 

K1C Lee Hiu Yeung K2B  Cheng Yiu 

Hong Herman 

 

8) Education Bureau announced the stoppage of face to face classes and school 

activities until the Chinese New Year holiday. Please maintain good 

personal hygiene and keep social distancing by refraining from crowd 

places. School will remain operated during this period time. Should 

parents have any needs, please contact the class teacher. Also, school 

will have staffs on duty for addressing school affairs and parents’ 

enquiries. 
 

9) Attached with the following leaflet:  
i. “Tsuen Wan Trade Association Primary School”- Magazine (K3) 
ii. “Chai Wan Kok Catholic Primary School”- Leaflet (K2- K3) 

iii. “HKFWS”- Brochure (N1-K3) 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

Ms. Tong Shuk Yee 

The Principal 

9/1/2021 


